"The right of the people to bear arms, shall not be infringed."

BUSINESS BAR

MEETING

Next meeting will be April 11, 2023. supper at 6:30pm, meal will Corn Beef and Cabbage Due to rising cost of groceries, the dinner will increase to \$7 per person

Building update:

* Thank you to David Melvin for plowing this winter season. Our drive way has built up a few pot holes and could use some filling.
* We are looking for a good used propane stove to replace our current stove. Our stove is not to code. If you know where we could get one, please get a hold of us. All Directors are listed in our website

Membership & Dues

We are having discussion on changing membership renewals all to one month, likely September when the combination is changed. For those that renew at different times. Pro rated renewals are being looked at. More to come on the subject as it is currently in discussion phase. Dues may be brought up to date by sending a check made out to the Club to: Lunenburg Sportsmen's Club at PO Box 523 Lunenburg MA 01462 Or bring your dues to the club during a member meeting or contact Lindsay Melvin our new member secretary at linjade 7@hotmail.com



April 2023

Lunenburg Sportsmen's Club

PO Box 523 Lunenburg MA 01462

www.lunenburgsportsmensclub.org

ARCHERY LESSONS: The Winter Session is coming to an end on 4/8/2023. There will be no class on March 15,2023. If you are interested joining the Spring session starting 3/22/23 please contact Carmen Sarver via text at 978-732-8816 or email at dejs@comcast.net for questions. We plan an 8 week session ending on June 10th.

We are still open on Thursday evenings from 6:30pm to 8pm for archery, the last Thursday night practice will be on May 4th, 2023 as we head outdoors.

ARCHERY LEAGUE The winter archery league will end on April 12 with Shoot Offs. We will be doing a short 6 week league, Wednesdays at 7:30pm. We are doing a 300 round on the Blue and White Targets, 5 arrows per end. This League will start on April 19th 2023. Please contact Carmen Sarver if interested in joining.

<u>Tournaments</u> – There is a casual shoot on April 16th at our Club. After that we are looking forward to heading outdoors with our 1st Outdoor tournament at the club being May 21st. The pistol range will be closed for outdoor tournaments for safety.

Website: Our new website is up and running. Please go on and take a look at: www.lunenburgsportsmensclub.org any ideas to improve it, please let us know.

Gun Safety Classes.: There have been none set up due to the power issue. If you have any questions, please call Alan Herget at 978-790-1845.

Rifle and Pistol: Targets have been repaired in the Ranges. Please use common sense out there. If you see something that is not right, bring it to our attention. Please help remove trash from the ranges and bring it to the dumpster. Trash pick up for the Dumpster is the first Thursday of every month.

<u>Building Target Frame</u> instructions have been posted on the website Firearms page for you to make and use at the ranges when practicing. Follow the measurements and you should be good to go.

Rules to remember: Please keep all shots in the Berm, no skeet, trap or hand thrown items. Shot guns to be sighted in with SLUGS only and within 25 yrds of the berm.

No shooting before 8:00AM Monday thru Saturday and no Shooting before 9:00am on Sunday

Be sure and fly the Red Flag in the red box on the Flag Pole. Remember shooting still needs to cease a ½ hour before sunset. Thank you.